
     Brrrr!!! Our week 

was shortened due to 

snow and freezing cold 

temperatures! We 

hope that everyone 

was able to stay warm.  

On Monday Ms. 

Wiepen introduced the 

letter Rr to us.  We 

learned that the words 

reindeer, red, and ro-

bots all start with the 

letter R!  We searched 

through magazines for 

things that are red 

and cut them out!  This 

was a lot of fun. 

   Tuesday we pre-

tended to be reindeer 

and played a game 

called, Go Reindeer Go.  

We had to draw action 

word cards from a bag 

and then act them out 

like reindeer. 

   One of our favorite 

projects of the week 

was making robots.  

Ms. Wiepen remem-

bered making these 

when she was our age 

and thought that 

maybe we would like to 

make robots to.  We 

made the robots out of 

recycled material that 

we brought from home 

such as cans, milk jug 

lids, pop bottle lids and 

even pop tabs.  We also 

added a few items from 

school such as pipe 

cleaners, buttons, pom- 

poms and feathers!  

These turned out really 

neat and can be seen on 

display in our hallway!  

They are definitely 

worth stopping by to 

look at if you have free 

time! 

Reminder that we have library every Wednesday as long as we have 

school and Mrs. Mathews is here!  When your child brings their book 

bags back please remind them they go in the top of their cubbies.  

When they have been exchanged with a new bag we will hang them 

from their cubby hooks.  Bags are typically exchanged Wednesday 

mornings.  If you do not have a yellow book bag at home please let me 

know so that we can get you one.  Everyone is doing a great job of 

reading with their children.  I am pleased with how many sheets I get 

back each week that are filled.  We have some children who have al-

ready read 150+ books! WAY TO GO!  Reading is a great way to bond 

with your child and support their learning at home. 

Look at what we learned this week! 
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Special Notes   

As some of you may 
have noticed our pre-

school newsletter is now 
posted to the school 

website 
(www.hshawks.com) and 
to the Hay Springs Pub-

lic School Facebook 
page.  I will still be 
sending out the hard-
copy  weekly but this 
way if you happen to 
lose the newsletter or 
you just need to quick 
check what we are up 

to you can look online at 
your convenience!   

 

Next weeks theme 

Gg is for gin-

gerbread and 

green! 

Update from library 


